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To the State of Ohio Legislature: 

 

    My name is Brandy Seymour and I am the sister of a brother who is in his last year of 
college at the Ohio State University.  I am also the sister-in-law to my sister's husband 
who has worked for Ohio Wesleyan University as a track coach for more than 15 
years.  The reason I support House Bill 248 is because both of my family members 
have been put into a stressful decision to make about their health and well-being 
by both Ohio universities.  If my brother wants to be able to finish his education, and to 
attend much needed classes at the university on location he is being told in order to do 
so he must get "vaccinated."   

     If my brother-in-law wants to be able to continue doing his work nurturing, and 
training college athletes, as well as supporting his family financially, he must choose to 
be "vaccinated" or leave an employer he has been loyal to.  My brother is now in a 
position where he has to decide whether or not the money he has worked so hard to put 
together to gain a college degree in order to have an edge in society is worth losing, or 
potentially risking his own future, or any possible future of having his own family one 
day.  There are many medical professionals, and individuals reporting strange fertility 
issues after having had or been around those who have had this vaccine.  I fear if HB 
248 does not pass then many who are choosing not to become a part of an 
experimental emergency medical trial are going to be harmed by having to make such a 
decision.  There are many who have already chosen to be a part of these trials that 
have reported permanent harm has come to themselves and their health.  There are 
those who have already lost family members due to their bodies not being able to 
handle this dangerous vaccine.  No person or family should be placed into a decision 
where they are forced or coerced into making a choice that they would not make 
otherwise. 

 

 



      It is clear that this vaccine is being pushed by specific entities within our 
society.  Their agenda is clear and their true agenda was not appropriately discussed 
with the public prior to rolling this out.  Many parts of the mainstream media are not 
properly investigating this issue and they are promoting vaccinations as if they were 
promoting the latest and greatest candy bar on the market.  In my lifetime I have never 
seen a medical experiment so boldly and strongly promoted to the public.  Every radio 
station, every news channel, most employers, large businesses, and even leaflets are 
found on my door hard core desiring to convince me they know what is best for me and 
my family members.  This behavior of our "trusted" institutions is a page straight out of 
Nazi Europe.  We cannot allow this unchecked reckless agenda to destroy our 
American society.  I urge the legislative body to support protecting the Constitutional 
rights of all Ohioans.  I ask for a yes vote on House Bill 248. 

Thank you once again for this opportunity to provide testimony on the need for and 
urgency of House Bill 248. 

Sincerely, 

-Brandy Seymour 

 

 

 

 

 


